Brook Lane Surgery

Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Minutes of meeting 15th January 2020 at 18:30

Attended by 

Susan Barton - Chair

Carolyn Hill - Practice Manager

Ken Clay

Jean Gange 

Paul Lardner

Eric Sargeant

Karen Gibson

Susan Waterman

Jill Sadler


Apologies Received: None

	Item
	Subject
	Action

	1

	Welcome given.

All members of the PPG were present, therefore, no apologies received.
	

	2
	Minutes of the previous meeting 
Minutes for the October 2019 meeting were approved and all action points were discussed.

Invites will go out to other PPGs in the coastal group (Stubbington and Lockswood) on an annual basis (the group will agree which meeting). Eric had recently attended Lockswood PPG, he reminded us that they meet in the afternoon rather than in an evening and this might limit patients volunteering to join their PPG, particularly if they work full time. Closer liaison may be very helpful with the increasing commonality of service. 

Carolyn informed us that Lawrence is in the process of producing the next surgery newsletter, all of the items previously raised for inclusion had been referred to Lawrence.
Susan reported that she will refresh the virtual group when we have something to ask their opinion on.


	Invites to go out to local PPGs’ annually


	3


	Surgery Update

Carolyn informed us that the surgery’s  2 consultation room extension has received the go ahead. NHS England has granted special permission so long as the work has been substantially started before 31st March. The work is planned for a start date of the second week of Feb, undertaken by a local builder who had previously worked on the building.  It was suggested to relieve parking that the builders might be able to park in the hospital car park with temporary access to the surgery through the back of the surgery

Repair work has been completed to the surgery building due to recent storm damage.

The potholes in the road leading to the surgery have been reported to NHS property services and Carolyn is working hard to get them repaired.  The road is not the surgery’s responsibility.
In January the annual regulatory review took place by the CQC and everything was fine. The next official inspection is due September 2022.

The PCN plan to recruit a pharmacist and Social prescriber is underway.

The one surgery/one care home strategy received a lot of approval but there is concern that our surgery has an unfair number of care home patients relative to other surgeries. The 20/21 PCN specification states that each person in a care home, regardless of their health, has to be seen once a fortnight by a GP.  This would be unworkable for our surgery as it would involve a doctor spending 50 hours a week just undertaking these visits.   A lot of the Clinical Directors for PCN’s are stepping down because of the restrictive conditions. The specification is now under urgent review due to pressure from GP’s countrywide.
One patient was outraged that the surgery was not open on Christmas day. However, it should be noted that the surgery’s normal out of ours provision and the emergency services were available.

The surgery has been shocked about the general increase in abuse and offensive language towards to receptionists. 8 letters have been sent to patients regarding such incidents.  For severe incidents patients can be removed from the surgery’s register.
One patient has commented online about when appointments are released saying that they disadvantaged working patients and asking could they not be staggered during the day? Discussion took place on this issue.  The PPG agreed it is better to release the appointments daily rather than weekly.  It is also better to release new appointments at mid-day rather than first thing in the morning when staff are dealing with telephone requests. The PPG decided to await the results of the upcoming patient survey to see if it raised as a wider issue. It is important whatever system we utilise works for the practice. 

The PPG discussed a local example of using social media to inform people of important news from another surgery.  In general, and for the right topic, it was thought to be a good idea.  The group decided to trial this with a suitable topic such as the patient survey or the forthcoming building work to see what reaction it received from our patients and local residents.
	Carolyn to investigate car parking possibilities for the building contractors.

Newsletter to include an article around zero tolerance.

Carolyn to trial one message on a community  site like Voice for Warsash/Locks Heath

	4
	2020 Patient Survey 

The survey has to be completed by patients who have come for an appointment but can take place at any time during the 2 week period.   The surgery will conduct this starting 20th January but agreed that we would avoid Monday afternoon open surgery.   A rota was agreed. The survey will be given to patients either by the health professional after their consultation or by the volunteer member before they are seen by the health professional. 
PPG members will encourage the patients to complete the survey and then place it into the envelope and the postal box. The survey must remain anonymous.

Any issued raised through the surgery issues will help the PPG to form an action plan for the future.  Good news from the survey will be shared and celebrated.
	Carolyn will advertise the survey in advance to the partners who can then encourage patients to complete the survey. 

Susan will email a copy of the rota to to PPG members.  

Carolyn will organise pens and clipboards. Also a poster for the surgery to advertise the purpose of the survey.



	5
	Fareham Community Hospital update
The Friends of FCH  have organised 2 talks recently. One on Blood and Organ transplant services. The second by a Dietician concerning dementia patients. The next one is on Skin care and leg ulcers. It was suggested that the Friends could advertise these talks on Social Media. 

Jill said there had been a volunteer update workshop, ideas included a Citizens Advice  hub at Lockswood Library and a volunteer reactive same day transport group.

The Renal programme at the hospital is said to be definitely happening but we still do not know when!


	

	6
	Area Meeting update 

At the next Area meeting we would like raised the issue of staff abuse by patients to find out about other surgeries experiences.
PPG reps for future meetings:

· 6th Feb. Jill offered to attend the meeting

· 16th April Ken offered to attend the meeting
	

	7


	AOB

Issue raised of when a doctor wants to see a patient again for a follow up appointment. The doctor needs to give the patient a piece of paper to hand to the receptionist to enable booking the follow up appointment or the doctor needs to book the appointment straight away.

The next meeting is 8th April Ken and Karen have presented their apologies for missing this meeting.

7th October  Susan will not be able to attend this meeting.
	

	8
	Meeting closed at 8.15.


	


Outstanding and updated Action Points

Summary of Action Points 

	Number (Meeting)
	Action
	Responsible
	Status

	1. Jul19
	Newsletter items:

· highlight issues regarding Car parking, 

· Information on what (over the counter) medicines can no longer be prescribed by doctors 

· The new appointment system and out of hours and extended access services
	Susan/Carolyn to advise Lawrence
	Shared with Lawrence.  Closed

	2. Oct 19
	SB will refresh our Virtual group and will continue to invite patients to join us, following leads given to her by the practice.
	Susan
	Will refresh this when we have something for them to help with, but will continue to ask each new member enquiring if they’d like to join a group. 
Closed

	3. Oct 19
	Carolyn will reach out to see if the British Legion nurse service offers any additional dementia support to our patients who are service or ex service personnel.


	Carolyn
	


1

